Weldon Library Board Minutes
August 20, 2019

The meeting was called to order by President Tracy Young at 6:57 P.M. in the board meeting room of the Weldon Public Library.

The roll-call was conducted by Secretary Pat Brown. Present were Christi Baker, Alycia Brockman, Pat Brown, Amanda Walters, Bob Walters, Susan Westray and Tracy Young. No one was absent. Librarian Lori Rich was also present.
Minutes were sent via e-mail, reviewed, and a motion was made by Amanda Walters, seconded by Alycia Brockman, to accept the minutes of the July 16, 2019 meeting. There were two corrections. The vote was unanimous, 7-0.

No one was present for the public forum item on the agenda.

There were no closed session items on the agenda.

TREASURER’S REPORT was given by Christi Baker. The July 1, 2019 beginning balance was $3,394.37. Receipts for July were $18,742.32. The distributions for the month were $7,726.08 ending in a balance of $14,410.55 on  July 31, 2019.  Payroll and expenses were also reviewed. There was a motion by Pat Brown, seconded by Amanda Walters, to accept the report as presented. The vote was 7-0.

LIBRARIAN’S REPORT was given by Lori Rich. The first tax check was received in the amount of $37,273.05 .
The summer reading program awards party was held July 17, 105 people attended, 58 adults and 47 kids. The winners were Brynlee Brockman with 4,135 pages; Ellie Strough with 10,208 pages; Gabe Strough with 10,777 pages. The guitar awards went to Aubree Strough and Nick Parker.
Ladies Night was a great success with 16 participants.
School is changing early out times and that will effect our early out programs. Lori has not been out to the school yet to meet with the reading clubs. The High School Book Club students were tasked at Weldon Homecoming with monitoring the bouncy house; only one student attended to help. The December Book Fair at the school has been scheduled.
Cloud stats for July are a total of 32,178 circulations of which 9,285 were eAudiobooks. The fee for participation in the Cloud Library is set to increase to $250.
Miscellaneous funds collected for July have been deposited totaling $94.75. For fines and copies, faxes, $27.30. Candy and soda sales equaled $52.45. Books replacements were $15.
Inter-Library Loan Traffic Report was submitted Aug. 15, 2019.
IPLAR  was signed and submitted, including the audit declarations.
There is a cataloging class that is being offered in Decatur, one day of class each month for four months: September 26, October 16, November 19 and December 17. This is the first offer in our area and Lori is planning to go.
The Farm Progress Show is scheduled for next week, Monday-Wednesday. Our books have been sent.
OLD BUSINESS

Public hearing on the budget was entertained but no public participants were here. The budget and Appropriation Ordinance 19-04 were presented for approval, moved by Amanda Walters, seconded by Alycia Brockman, vote was 7-0.
Audit of closed session minutes for Jan.–July were reviewed and attested by Tracy Young and Christi Baker.
The  audit of the secretary’s minutes was conducted by Susan Westray and Amanda Walters, attested and signed.
 The Per Capita Grant Requirements FY2020 Outreach  were discussed. The consensus of the board is that there is not a lot of application for Weldon Public Library except as a research tool.
NEW BUSINESS
Open Meetings Act (OMA) has adopted amendments and discussion ensued regarding how that affects this body. Also discussed were the designated officers, changes in title positions and requirements not only for the OMA but also for the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA).
WIX website is planning changes in their subscription costs. There were several options offered and each reflected a substantial increase for yearly use. Our cost will rise from $60 annually to $156 annually with a first-year discount. For the coming year, the first-year discount makes our expense for next year $93.60
The Treasurer’s Annual Report is ready to go. Signature is required by the President or Vice President and the report must by notarized. Amanda will do that as Tracy is out of town during the week.
Notice of Availability of Annual Treasurer’s Report was signed by the secretary and is ready to be sent to the newspaper for publication.

Comptrollers Report needs to be finished and Christi will work on that It has to be filed electronically and sent to Julie Floyd to file. This item is tabled until September 18, 2019 meeting.

The Levy was offered and reviewed, needs to be signed in September, moved to old business for September meeting.
Having no other business, a motion was made by Amanda Walters, seconded by Susan Westray, to adjourn. The vote was 7-0. The meeting was adjourned at  8:03 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Secretary, Patricia M. Brown
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